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Going For Goals  
Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 5th January 2024 

Dear Families, 

 

Happy New Year to you all.  I hope you all had a good Christmas and new year.    

 

I thought it was timely to, once again, share the Queensgate Vision with you.  Here it is: 

At Queensgate Foundation Primary School we: 

 develop a love of learning through a wide variety of experiences and opportunities in a safe,   
stimulating atmosphere  

 create independent learners who reach their full potential  

 have happy, confident and resilient people  

 have high standards of achievement and behaviour  

 are at the heart of the community. 

This term we are specifically thinking about the children as independent learners and making sure 
behaviour is brilliant. 
 

Age Related Expectations 

In your child’s book bag this evening there is a leaflet with all the Key Performance Indicators on for 
your child’s year group.  These are the main things they will be learning in reading, writing and maths 
between now and July.  I thought it would be useful for you to have them, so that you know what we 
are aiming for and you can support them with their learning journey at home.  If you have any     
questions please let one of us know and we can see if we can help you. 

Our theme for next week’s assemblies is Going for Goals.  We will be asking the children what they 
want to work on to make sure they are doing as well at school as possible. 
 

Would you like to join the Governing Board? 

We have a vacancy for a parent governor at Queensgate.  Would you be interested and do you have 
some time?  Please see the advert on the next page for some information about how to apply.  
 

School Admissions for September 2024 

Do you have a child due to start school in September 2024?  The deadline for applying is Monday 15th 

January 2024.  It is not too late to book a tour if you would like to come and see us in action.      

Maths for Parents and Carers 

Would you like to be able to support your children better with their maths work?  If so come along on 

a Friday between 9:00 and 10:30 when Dee Swallow will support you with this in a relaxed and   

friendly way.  
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Beatrice Avenue, East Cowes. Isle of Wight. PO32 6PA    Tel: 01983 292872         

Headteacher: Samantha Sillito B.Ed (Hons) NPQH 
                                                                                             Deputy Head: Robin Chubb B.Sc (Hons) PGCE NPQSL 

Assistant Head: Clare Grant B.Ed (Hons)  
Assistant Head: Peter Tilling B.Sc (Hons) NPQSL  

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s) 

Parent Governor Vacancy 
 
We have a vacancy for one Parent Governor.  Queensgate Foundation Primary School has always aimed for a partnership 
with parents, which undoubtedly brings great benefits to the children. One of the most significant ways you can help in 
promoting this aim is to volunteer to be a Parent Governor. 

School Governing Boards are made up of people with a range of skills and experiences, who are all volunteers and work 
together for the benefit of the School.  

We are currently looking for volunteers who have - 

• a desire to contribute to the development of the school and its community 
• an interest in the performance of the school  
• an open and enquiring mind  
• the ability to look at issues objectively  
• a willingness to listen, ask questions and make informed judgements  
• the ability to work well with others  
• time to help make a difference 

The Governing Board's main tasks are: 

• to ensure that the school has a clear vision, ethos and strategic direction; 
• to hold the headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils; 
• to oversee the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well spent. 

 

Parent Governors are welcomed as valued members of the team and play a vital role in ensuring the Governing Board is 
aware of the views of parents and the local community. We feel sure that there are parents prepared to take on this 
important role and give their time and commitment to helping us to continue to improve the school's performance. 

Whatever your level of knowledge, skills and experience – enthusiasm, interest and a desire to learn are the important 
factors.  Training and support will be available to help you develop into the role. 

Being a governor can give you: 

• a chance to use and develop your own skills and experience 
• the opportunity to work within a team and share your ideas and own skill sets 
• experience in working in a strategic environment 
• a sense of achievement 

 

If you feel you can help in this capacity please contact the office for an application form, which will need to be completed and 
returned to the school by 12.00 noon on Monday 22nd January. 

Further information for prospective governors can be found on the https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-
governors/ or, alternatively please make an appointment via the office to meet with the Headteacher/Chair of Governors. 
 

Please note that for the protection of children all governor appointments are subject to a DBS check. 

If there are more applications than vacancies, we will hold an election and parents will be sent a voting paper. 

Yours sincerely, 

Headteacher/Co-Chair of Governors  
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 95.25%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 95.58%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is RBH with 97.6%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 3PT with 100% 

Important Uniform Reminder 

 

Please remember that PE kit should only be worn into school on PE days.  Please also remember that 
PE kit consists of blue shorts or plain navy joggers and a blue round neck T-shirt worn with Navy 
sweatshirt with school logo. 

 

Apart from PE days, school uniform should be worn on all other days 
apart from when it is Out & About or a MUFTI day.  Normal school      
uniform can be obtained from Big Wight T-Shirt in Newport. 

 

In cold weather please supply your child with a suitable coat. 
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Thank you from Mrs Dye 
 
Mrs Dye would like to say a big thank 
you to Matteo’s family for making a 
birthday board for the classroom.  As 
I’m sure you will agree it looks      
amazing!  We have such clever parents 
and love to show off and show case 
your skills, so if you have any ideas 
please contact your class teacher or 
the senior management team. 
 
 
 
 
 
Music At Queensgate   

 

Festival Choir 

Festival choir begins on Tuesday 9th January and is open to 
old and new members from Years 3 to 6. It would be great 
to see as many faces as possible from last year’s festival 
choir to see if we can win the trophy back for the third year 
running. Please sign up using Clubbly. If you have any       
difficulties signing up just email Mrs Webb.  
wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

 

Piano and Guitar Lessons 

 

We still have spaces for 1:1 piano lessons and small group guitar lessons in 
school on Fridays. There are ten lessons each term. 

Piano lessons are £8 for a 15 min lesson or £10 for a 20 min lesson. They are 
provided by Mrs Shirley Camfield, a local private teacher. If you are interested, 
email Mrs Webb who will get a sign-up form out to you. 
wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk     

 
 
 

Guitar lessons are £8 for a 20 min small group lesson with Mr Smith of the Wight Music Tuition     
Service. Please use the following link to sign your child up for guitar lessons: 
https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/ 

We still have plenty of school guitars so your child is able to loan an      
instrument free of charge if they wish to give it a go.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk
mailto:wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk
https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/
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Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

And Finally... 
 

Please see important dates on the next couple of pages. 

Please have a look at this link about how to manage screen time for your children (and maybe   

yourselves!) https://centrifugestorage.blob.core.windows.net/jsa/26/files/110237.pdf  

Wishing you all a lovely, restful weekend. 

Out & About 

 

Swimming for Year 3 on Tuesdays and Year 5 on Wednesdays 
Next week all of our Year 3 and Year 5 children begin their block of school swimming sessions at     
Waterside Pool, Ryde. All children need to bring a separate swim bag with a towel, swimming          
costume/swim shorts and named goggles if they have any. Please ensure clothes and shoes 
are named to avoid any confusion! The first week will be an assessment week to check their         
swimming abilities and identify which group they will be in. Please note lessons don’t finish until 
2.30pm so we will be back to school at approximately 3.10pm. Children in Year 3 will be need to     
return to their classrooms after their arrival back on the coach or minibus to collect their school bags 
and will be dismissed out of the side door as usual. If you or your child have any questions or worries 
regarding swimming lessons, please do not hesitate to get in touch with a member of staff and we will 
of course do our best to help answer any queries. Many thanks in advance.  
 
Out and About next week… 
It’s looking like a chilly week ahead! Please ensure your child wears suitable warm play clothes (that 
can get muddy), and they bring a warm coat, hat, scarves, gloves and wellies (warm socks to go in 
wellies are also highly recommended!).  
 
Tuesday am - Reception  
Donkey Sanctuary 
Louie, Ananya, Charlie, Mia-Rose, Mayleigh, Thomas, Elizabeth, Owen, Freddie, Molly, Rhue and Lyla.  
*It would be great if the children are able to bring in some loose change (in a named envelope) to pop 
into the donation bucket at the Donkey Sanctuary please. 
 
Wednesday am - Year 1 
Beach Clean  
Ellis, Roman, Matteo, Declan, Alfred, Daniel, Jake, Luke, Amelia, Imogen, Penny, Neahve, Lexie-Mai 
and Sophie.  

https://centrifugestorage.blob.core.windows.net/jsa/26/files/110237.pdf
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Monday 8th January - Sensory club begins again. 

2.30pm Dance Live Parent meeting in 4MC 

Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February - Half 
Term Holiday 

Tuesday 9th January - pm Year 3 swimming session 1 Monday 19th February - Start of Spring term 2 

Eco-Committee Meeting in Music room 

Wednesday 10th January - pm Year 5 Swimming session 
1 

Tuesday 20th February - Hampshire Fire Service visit to 
Year 2             pm Year 3 swimming session 6 

3.30 - 6.50 Parents Evening 1 

Friday 12th January - U10s Football boys vs Newport      
C of E (Home) 

Wednesday 21st February - pm Year 5 swimming session 6 

Monday 15th January - Year 6 art workshop all day Thursday 22nd February - Year 4 to Portsmouth to see 
Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra 

3.20 - 4.50 Parents Evening 2 

Tuesday 16th January - pm Year 3 swimming session 2 

Dance Live rehearsal at Medina Theatre 

Friday 23rd February - Multiply Parents Maths workshop in 
training room 

Pm school Council Meeting in dining room 

Wednesday 17th January - pm Year 5 swimming session 
2                     SLS Library van at school 

Tuesday 27th February - pm Year 3 swimming session 7 

Friday 19th January - 9.00 Multiply Parents Maths work-
shop in training room 

Wednesday 28th February - pm Year 5 swimming session 7 

Monday 22nd January - U9 girls football vs Newport       
C of E (Away) 

Friday 1st March - Multiply Parents Maths workshop in 
training room 

Tuesday 23rd January - pm Year 3 swimming session 3 Tuesday 5th March - pm Year 3 swimming session 8 

Wednesday 24th January - pm Year 5 swimming session 
3 

Wednesday 6th March - pm Year 5 swimming session 8 

Friday 26th January - Donations for Rainbow Raffle in 
today please 

9.00 Multiply Parents Maths workshop in training room 

Year 5/6 Indoor Athletics at Cowes Enterprise College 

Friday 8th March - Multiply Parents Maths workshop in 
training room 

PTFA Wonderful Woman shop  

2pm Year 3 / 4 Dodge Ball Festival at Ryde School 

Tuesday 30th January - pm Year 3 swimming session 4 Monday 11th March - Start of Mock SATs Week for Year 6 
children 

Wednesday 31st January -  pm Year 5 swimming session 
4 

Tuesday 12th March - pm Year 3 swimming session 9 

Friday 2nd February - Multiply Parents Maths workshop 
in training room 

Dance Live at Portsmouth Guild Hall 

Wednesday 13th March - pm Year 5 swimming session 9 

Tuesday 6th February - Internet Safety day 

pm Year 3 swimming session 5 

Friday 15th March - Multiply Parents Maths workshop in 
training room 

Wednesday 7th February - pm Year 5 swimming session 
5 

Monday 18th March - Eco-Committee Meeting 

Friday 9th February - Rainbow Raffle and wear what you 
love day 

Multiply Parents Maths workshop in training room 

Tuesday 19th March - pm Year 3 swimming session 10 

Diary Dates 
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Wednesday 20th March - pm Year 5 Swimming session 
10 

Friday 28th March - PTFA Bunny Hop Day 

Last day of Spring Term 

Friday 22nd March - Multiply Parents Maths workshop in 
training room 

Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April - Easter Holidays 

 

Wednesday 27th March - Easter Service Assembly Monday 15th April - Start of Summer Term 
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Wight Orienteers 

 

If you wish to try orienteering or would like to find out more about the 
sport, then please encourage your family and friends to join our Spring 
Events for 2024 – Registration opens at 10am. Starts from 10.30-12.00 

Sunday 4th February at Golden Hill Fort, Yarmouth  

Sunday 24th March at Ventnor Downs 

Cost for adult non-members £5, family groups £6.00 and juniors just £1.00 

Courses for all abilities with advice and training offered if required to new members. 
See website for parking details: www.wighto.org.uk  

Permanent Orienteering courses are available in Firestone Copse, Brighstone Forest and 
Parkhurst Forest for practise at any time. Free maps and score cards are available from 
Brian Bailey; TEL: 07773 852548 

We also have a Facebook page: Wight Orienteers  

http://www.wighto.org.uk
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